COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

GENERAL MEETING

MAY 12, 2011

The May General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Irelle Beatie.

WELCOME:  Irelle welcomed one new member and two guests.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Irelle made the following announcements:

1. Thanked members for the canned food donations.

2. There are some challenge quilts that need to be picked up.

3. Check bulletin board table for new flyers and announcements

4. Guild is sponsoring an I Madonnari square over Memorial Day.

5. Board meeting is May 19 at 6:30 pm at Maravilla.  Dinner at 5:00 pm at Fresco North.

Patty Six announced the July Picnic will be hosted by the satellite group, Gone to Pieces.  The Western theme picnic will be July 14 at 5:30 pm at Saint Andrews Church.  There are thirty eight new members.  Patty would like to initiate a car pool/buddy system to help new members feel welcome.  See Patty at the break for more information.

Diane Eardley announced the guild was selling lights with a magnifying glass.  She is available at the workshop table during the break.  Diane also stated she is collecting socks for the Women’s Free Health Clinic and Casa Esperanza.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported there are two workshops for Cindy Needham in June.  There is a $10 fee and the workshops are Friday, June 10, and Saturday, June 11.  Karen Pickford will be teaching a two fabric appliqué class at the Learn & Sew on July 16.  It will be from 9 am to noon with a $10 fee.  Also, Patty is starting a signup sheet for a bus to the Long Beach Quilt Show on July 30.  A minimum of 40 people is needed for the bus.  The cost is $40 and admission is included.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn and Kathy announced the winners of the blocks:  Susanne Ahn and Rita Hardin.  Darilyn explained the block for next month, Balkan Puzzle.

Community Quilts:  Yolanda Garcia reported twenty more quilts were turned in tonight.  Quilts will be presented to the Assistance League at next month’s meeting.  Yolanda thanked the members for all their donations and a special thanks to Harriet Berk for the numerous flannel quilts she has donated.  She was given a special pair of flannel pajamas.
SHOW & TELL:  Fifteen members presented their quilts or made an announcement.

BREAK:  Hosted by the Straight & Narrow

ELECTION RESULTS:  The following members were elected:

President:  Irelle Beatie

Vice President, Programs;  Ranell Hansen

Treasurer:  Sue Kadner

Speaker Liaison:  Suzy Pelovsky

Workshop Coordinators:  Diane Eardley and Carol Fay

Recording Secretary:  Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:  July Mock

Public Relations Coordinator:  Leslie Dodge

Membership Chair:  Jean Faison

Parliamentarian:  Debra Blake

DOOR PRIZES:  Door Prize winners were Karen Pickford, Joann Conklin, Yolanda Garcia, and Karen Cooper.  Prizes were donated by Art & Jenny Sewing, Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, The Creation Station, Fabric Quarter, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, and the Treasure Hunt.  The amount collected was $176.

PROGRAMS:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Karla Alexander.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

